Professional Development Schools

Coordinating Council Meeting
Minutes
September 22, 2008
The PDS Coordinating Council met at 9:00 a.m. at Hillcrest PDS.  Principal Lorraine Randazzo welcomed the group on behalf of the campus.  
Karen Hassell presented a report on Action Research requirements for the 2008-09 school year.  Those who attended the staff development opportunity on this topic on September 19 & 20 with Dr. Nancy Dana reported that it was a positive experience for all who attended.  They also recommended that we bring her back to the district/university to help us with next steps.  Council also discussed the importance of clinical instructors and mentor teachers to the action research process. All campuses must participate in action research this academic year.  Projects will be substantially completed by 3-6-09 and abstracts submitted for publication to Karen Hassell by 4-1-09.  All projects will be presented at an end-of-year showcase event.  A date and location will be forwarded to council at a later time.  This topic will be on the next meeting agenda for a review and update.

Krys Goree discussed candidate verification and asked that site based coordinators and/or university liaisons verify their lists before leaving if they had not previously done so.  She also emphasized the importance of keeping her involved in candidate placements to avoid problems, particularly as they relate to mentor and/or CI qualifications.  This becomes a critical issue because an inappropriate placement could jeopardize the candidate’s eligibility for certification.  
Karen Hassell discussed the standards and data review requirements for 2008-09.  There will be no formal standards update this year but campuses are asked to keep these updated as appropriate.  All campuses are to meet by October 15 to review self-assessment data from 2007-08 and to establish goals for inclusion in the CIP.  Campuses are to meet again by May 1, 2009 to progress monitor and re-evaluate progress on standards.  Annual goals for the 2009-10 academic year will be established at that time.

Krys Goree reviewed the PDS Task Force purpose and announced that the university would be accepting applications for an additional PDS at the secondary level.  TEF elected two members of the task force, Elden Barrett and Rachelle Meyer.  Drs. Barrett and Meyer recommend that Linda Talley, a teacher at University High School, and Dan Pfleging, a teacher at AJ Moore Academy, be the teacher representatives on this task force.  Alfredo Loredo asked questions regarding the role of the committee and suggested that a site based coordinator be on the task force as well.  Eileen Aulick moved and Pat Sharp seconded that Ms. Talley and Mr. Pfleging be the teacher representatives on the task force.  The motion passed unanimously.  Rachelle Meyer moved and Vicki Ward seconded that Pat Marlin be considered to as a site based coordinator on the task force.  The motion passed unanimously.  This point will be referred to Baylor staff for consideration.
Mr. Loredo brought up the subject of certification changes, particularly at the 4-8 level, and how that might impact placements in the district.  All agreed that it is important to keep abreast of certification information that flows from SBEC.  Krys and Karen will put this on the next Oversight Council agenda for direction as to how we can best make our concerns known at the state level.

Karen Hassell discussed the National Association for Professional Development Schools.  Dr. Engelhardt has asked that we consider an application for the group’s outstanding partnership award.  We agreed to form a committee to spearhead that effort and prepare an application for submission in October, 2009.  She also urged campus/university teams to submit proposals for the group’s annual conference to be held March 12-15 in Daytona Beach, FL.  Deadline for submission is October 15, 2008.

Bells Hill, Hillcrest, and University High presented reports on their pilot projects for released time for PDS staff to work together.  All agreed that their projects are going well and that staff are excited about this time to focus exclusively on the work of the PDS.  

Other information included:  

· October 6 is a professional development day for the district.  Interns will accompany their mentor teachers to PD sessions.  TAs will have a day to work on their efolios.  Cathy Capers will organize a meeting of site based coordinators for that day.    
· Dr. Geneva Gay will be the first guest at a Distinguished Lecture Series, speaking on October 29 on social justice and multicultural education.

· ATE will have its annual conference in Dallas in February, 2009.  It was agreed to work on a plan for all interns to attend the conference on February 16, a day devoted to pre-service teachers.

· Professional dispositions and the university’s evaluation documents will be added to a future meeting agenda.

· The next meetings of the council will be October 15 at Mountainview and November 11 at Bells Hill.  Both meetings will begin at 9:00 a.m.

Members present:  Eileen Aulick, Cathy Capers, Barbara Cassidy, Betty Charlton, David Gilbreath, Sheila Gloer, Krys Goree, Karen Hassell, Cheri Jennings, Bettye Keathley, Alfredo Loredo, Pat Marlin, Rachelle Meyer, Susan Schafer, Pat Sharp, Beth Smart, Rick Strot, Mary Witte, and Randy Wood.  Others attending:  Jim Patton and Lorraine Randazzo.
